The Rt. Hon. Jacqui Smith, MP 

Home Secretary

Home Office

2 Marsham Street

LONDON     

SW1P 4DF

Dear Home Secretary,

Nokuzola Yvonne Gidi – Home Office Reference: M604145
Nokuzola Zola Gidi has been resident in the UK since 1991. She initially entered on an annually renewable Family Visit Visa, to join her husband, who was studying in the UK.  

In 1993 the couple became estranged after her husband, an African National Congress (ANC) activist, accused Zola of being an informer for the white government in South Africa. In 1994, when Zola’s visa came due for renewal, her husband refused to sign the application. Fearing what might happen to her if she was returned to South Africa, Zola applied for political asylum.
In 1995, having completed his degree, Zola’s husband returned to South Africa alone. 

Zola’s application for asylum was eventually refused in 1998.  Her friends immediately started a campaign to allow her to remain in the UK and a large number of them petitioned the Home Office on her behalf. In 1999 Zola received a letter from her local MP, Alan Williams confirming that the Home Office were considering her situation and asking her to be patient and await their response. No response was ever received.

In 2005 Zola applied for residence in the UK under the ’14 year rule’. This application was refused in 2007 with the Home Office claiming that the previous refusal in 1998 debarred Zola from qualifying under the ’14 year rule’.  

In 1992 Zola suffered a nervous breakdown and was admitted to Cefn Coed Hospital in Swansea for 3 months.  Since then she has suffered from depression and anxiety and these conditions are so severe that she has been hospitalised several times. She is currently receiving regular injections to control Schizophrenia, which she has suffered from for some years.

Despite this, throughout her time here, Zola has supported herself by working at a variety of cleaning jobs, often three at a time, and on minimum wage. Now that her asylum application has been refused, the Home Office have withdrawn Zola’s permission to work, and as a result she is currently unable to support herself.

Zola has lived at the same address in Swansea for 14 years, and has become integrated into the local community.  Through her work and other social contacts she has developed all the usual social networks that you would expect of a long term resident.  Zola has a large number of friends and supporters who she has come to depend on and to view as her extended family. One friend who Zola met some years ago now has a young family who regard Zola as an extra grandmother.

Swansea is Zola's home now. All her friends are there; her job is there; her flat is there; and her church is there. She is described as “a wonderful neighbour”, “a loyal friend”, “an extremely hard worker” and “generally a good member of the community”. 

Zola relies on the psychiatric services and medication available to her in the UK that she has earned the right to by working legally and paying national insurance for many years. She is terrified of the harsh life that persists in South Africa, especially for a middle-aged, single, working class woman with mental health problems.

Using a technicality to deport a vulnerable woman who is law-abiding, kind, and loved by all who know her and returning her to a country that she no longer recognises and where she has no friends and supporters would be cruel beyond belief.

Please use your discretionary powers to allow Zola to remain in Swansea where she belongs.

Yours Sincerely,
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